







  (3/2/2010 PTO paper)

1,000 Thank You’s !!!
  With the recent request for applications for next year’s SET-J trip to Japan, I am reminded that it was at this time last year I was selected to represent the Lawrence School as our teacher representative in Japan. I cannot believe how quickly time flies! 1 year!

  And then I am reminded that every year that passes seems to go faster and faster, and it is important to look back and reflect on the people and events that make each and every year so special. Part of the 2009-2010 school year that I will never forget was the brief but unbelievably poignant time I spent with the Japanese families and friends of Lawrence School.

  I will keep my memories of Japan with me each and every day, as my trip has helped to open my eyes as a teacher as well as a person. I now see my Japanese students in an entirely new way, through their eyes, having experienced first-hand what it must be like for them each and every day, struggling to keep up in a world that is speaking a different language. 

  It has also helped me to see that, as a teacher, part of my role is to open my students’ eyes to the world outside of Brookline, outside of the comforts of this environment; to see what is out there and to be willing to take a chance and become the explorer and adventurer that we all dream to be.

  I want to thank the Lawrence PTO for all of their support throughout this entire process, for without your help, this trip would not be possible. I would also like to thank the SET-J committee for their tireless efforts in preparing such an incredible experience. I am forever in your debt.

  It is my sincerest hope that as a community we continue to work hard to maintain this unbelievable program. SET-J, like so many things at Lawrence, are part of what makes this such an amazing place to learn and to teach. It is an essential part of our community, and I am extremely grateful for having been given this opportunity.

Sincerely,

Greg Porter

